CHASEN - CITRUS HEIGHTS AREAS SEVEN - EIGHT - NINE
TUESDAY 7:00 7/18/2023
Foundation Christian Church, 7800 Wonder Street

WELCOME Kathy
MINUTES - Distributed and approved DeAun
TREASURER — Areas 7/8/9 Checking $2728.30, Savings $580.81 Diane
IMPACT OFFICER REPORT -

Most statistics are up from last year due to more reports being filed and increased presence
of the motor team enforcing the traffic laws. Traffic stops are up from 205 to 267 and
citations up 143 from 63. Please slow down for safety.

COMMITTEE AND PROJECT REPORTS
Due to the activities, elections and presentations there wasn’t time for reports. Kathy
explained the purpose of CHASEN and the approved changes made in the byelaws.

CHASEN ELECTION OF OFFICERS Kathy and Diane
Kathy explained eligibility for those who can vote. Diane gave the nominating Committee
Report on those who have been nominated. Time was given for nominations from the floor
and nominees were presented to the audience. Ballots had been distributed at check in and
then collected by Ruth Fox and Natalee Price. Ruth and Natalee counted the ballots and
Natalee announced the winners at the end of the meeting.

President — Bill Shirley
Secretary — Kathy Milton
Directors — Tom Milton and Stephanie Martinez
Vacancies of vice-president and another director will be appointed by the New Board.

PROGRAM/PRESENTATION — DANIEL KEHRER, Senior Civil Engineer, City of Citrus Heights
The city has done an extensive study of the roads, particularly the corridor gaps. They plan
to start by completing their master plan for Old Auburn Road. The presentation was for the
area between Garry Oak and the Holy Family Catholic Church. Mr. Kehrer brought a number
of maps/diagrams to explain their proposal. It includes:

*Making this section available to all modes of traffic and remove the conflict at the
intersection at Fair Oaks and Old Auburn.
*The bike trail along Old Auburn will be continued through this section with a raised
buffer protection for cyclists.
*Landscape strips and 6 foot sidewalks will be installed.
*There will be no free right turns, but full stops.
*The Glenn Tree curve will be lowered/straightened for better visibility.
*It will provide better access to McDonald’s Field baseball park.
*There will be better access for crossing Sunrise installed.
*Grant money should be in place to start construction in 2025 or 2026.
There were many, many questions and much discussion. It is a project we need to follow
and give input to.



e ANNOUNCEMENTS:
August 1, 2023 * National Night Out* at C-C Park 6-8:00

Free food, entertainment, bounce house, face painting, corn hole, balloon animals,
volleyball, drone demo and more!
September 19, 2023 next General Meeting

Recording Secretary, DeAun Deckwa  7/20/2023



